
SUBMISSION BY MUDGEE GOLF CLUB 

 

RE: COBBORA COAL PROJECT (CCP) 

 

 

 

 

In its earlier submission the Board of Directors of Mudgee Golf Club agreed to reject 

the applications to move water (2,311ML) from the Macquarie River to the 

Cudgegong /Windamere System. 

 

The CCP has displayed erratic behaviour when it comes to advising on future water 

requirements from the Windamere Dam and Cudgegong system. 

 

Given their latest water requirement update, they require another 900ML.  State 

Water’s current resource assessment calculations show that the system will collapse if 

this amount of water is used day in and day out, this puts the viability of the Mudgee 

Golf Club at risk.  Without water the golf facility would cease to exist. 

 

The Mudgee Golf Club strongly apposes any water licence movements that challenge 

Drought On Record modelling by State Water. 

 

 

Keith Baker 

President 

Mudgee Golf Club 


